Minutes of the Recluse Community Trust

January 27, 2008 – 4:00 PM

Members Present:  Sharon Rinker, Amory Hubbard, Marilyn Mackey, Kathy Spellman, Lorraine Amende, Nancy Sorenson, Mollie Kluver, Cate Loetscher, Amber Loetscher, Billie Hackett

The meeting was called to order by President Marilyn Mackey.

Mollie requested the floor in order to read her letter of resignation from the board as she will be moving in the near future.  She felt that she should resign at this time since we were in the process of electing new board members. Her resignation was reluctantly accepted.  Mollie then excused herself from the remainder of the meeting.    

The agenda was reviewed and approved.  

The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.  

The treasurer’s report was read and approved.  Kathy reported total assets including cash, CDs, and money market of  $141,067.92.  No bills were presented.  The treasurers report is attached.   

Director’s Report:  Sue’s report: was read and is attached to the minutes.

Old Business:  

Building Progress Report:  Marilyn went over her Building Progress report which is attached. On discussion it was agreed that we need to have an engineers report if we want to use the present foundation of our building.  It was agreed that we are about one third short of the money needed to complete the renovation of the building as planned.  We will need about $243,000.00 more according to Tim Belton for a total of about $683,000.00. He stated that the reason Bob Fulton was no longer interested in our project was because we do not have the funds to complete the project. If we were to build a new log structure according to the original plan it would cost about $220,000.00 more money that we have raised so far or about $662,000.00.  Marilyn said that she discussed these figures with Fred Oedekoven and he said from estimates that he had received for a possible log home that he had thought of building that the numbers were about right. Fred also told Marilyn that if we were to do a stick built building, that Aaron Hamilton might be interested in helping us.    

The overriding question is: do we want a new building or do we want to restore the old building. Discussion followed.  According to her report Sue is opposed to a new building She wants the renovation to go forward. 

It was stated that a stick built new structure or a pole barn style structure might be much be less expensive to build. Discussion followed.  Billee questioned if a pole barn would be too cold and whether the roof would leak. Others mentioned several homes and community halls that have been built as pole barns. It was explained that the interior could be insulated and dry walled to make the building easier to heat than a log structure.   One advantage of building new would be that we would have many more options for a well designed kitchen, for the orientation of the building, for the arrangement of bathrooms the library and the kitchen. The board also discussed building stick built with log siding or even a pole barn style with siding that is more attractive and warmer looking than the typical metal siding. The board also discussed using the old logs for decorating and certain architectural effects. Amber stated that it was time that we look into all the variables. Discussion continued.  Billee stated that she dislikes metal buildings and is reluctant to change our plan. Others reiterated the need to look into our options.  Nancy stated that we don’t have a lot of time to get information. 

 By consensus it was decided that board members will all look into finding builders who will give us an estimate for a stick built or pole style building using whatever funds we have.  It was decided to ask about a 40’X50” structure with an overhang of about 10 feet on three sides of the building.  

Cate asked what we do if we just don’t have enough funds for any of these types of buildings.  Then, we would perhaps get a shell built then raise more funds for finishing the interior. It was decided to have some information ready by the next meeting on February 5.  Volunteers to look into these costs included Billee, Marilyn and Lorraine. Amory will visit with the Biddle community about their new community hall.  However, all members were encouraged to find any information that they could.

It should be noted that board members are sensitive to concerns from the community about saving the old hall, but that with the funds available it may not be a practical way to go.    

Election of New Board Members:  Because of Mollie’s resignation there will be three new board members to elect instead of two.  There will be two members whose terms expire in 2009 and one board member whose term will expire in 2010.  It was moved by Kathy and seconded by Amber to draw straws to decide who will have which terms.   

 

Election Process:  Marilyn stated that the by laws leave a gray area as to how to proceed in the election of board members. She stated that some of the board members may want to vote even though they will not be able to attend the meeting.  She asked if we should allow this.  Members agreed that it is a good idea to give all board members a chance to vote. It was decided by consensus that anyone who cannot be at the meeting may have the first vote by absentee ballot.  

After the first vote any nominee who gets a majority of the votes will be an elected board member.  Any nominees who do not get a majority on the first vote, will be voted on for any open seats which are left.  If there is still an open seat there will be a third vote, and the lowest vote getter will be dropped from that ballot.  After all three are elected we will draw straws to decide who gets the 2009 places and who gets the 2010.  

Nancy Sorenson will send out a ballot to all board members for the first vote, along with a copy of all the nominations.  Nominations were called for on the floor, but there were none.  At this time there are five nominees:  Jerry Means, Mike Manor, Lorraine Amende, Tron Riley, and Frank Wallis. Nominations were then ceased.    

Board Training:  Marilyn announced that the County is doing a board training on Thursday February 7 in the afternoon, and  February  13th in the evening at George Amos Memorial Law Library.   Please notify Marilyn if you are interested in attending.  

 

The next meeting will at Recluse School on Tuesday February 5th at 2:30 PM.  We will discuss information on possible building solutions and elect new board members.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:15 PM.        

